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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

 




December 1, 2020
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in regular session Tuesday, December 1, 2020 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President, Paul R. George, Commissioner Kevin Boyd and Commissioner Aaron Summers.    Also attending was Attorney David Lett; Auditor, Bobbie Abel; Judge Lynn Ellis, Terri Alcorn, Highway Administrative Assistant.  Attending virtually were: Councilman Rich Summers; Julia Albright, Martin County Health Nurse; Andy Ringwald, EMA; Monty Wolf, Director EMA; Lori Carrico, Treasurer; Rhonda Sanders, Recorder; Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal; John Jones, Martin County; Tim Hunt; HWC. 
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:42 pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of November 17, 2020 were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers.   All in favor, motion passed.
The Claims and Allowances were approved with the motion by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, the motion passed.  

Monty Wolf, Director EMA, a final letter for the Multi-hazard Mitigation plan was requested.

Dena Held, 4-H Educator Purdue; announced there will be another Farmers to Families Food Box Program on Tuesday, December 22, 2020, from 4:00 pm to 6:30 pm or until supplies run out.

Julia Albright, Health Nurse; stated that the positive cases of COVID-19 have increase substantially in November.  There were 215 positive cases from March through October and 171 cases of Covid-19 in November.  She reminds everyone if you are sick please stay home.  If anyone is in need of help while quarantined reach out to the health department for available resources.

Paul George, President; stated he has received a letter of resignation from Leo Padget, Superintendent Highway Department.  A motion to accept the resignation of Leo Padgett was made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All in favor, motion passed.  Commissioner George was reluctant to accept the resignation.
President George requested pricing on a spreader for gravel along the roads to widen the shoulders. The Highway Department is operating with limited staffing.  Julia Albright mention a culvert on Albright School Road that needs repairs.  The Commissioners advised Terri Alcorn that all rock purchase requests need to be submitted to her at this time.
Tim Hunt, HWC, requested approval on the roads for the next round of Community Crossings Grant monies.  A motion to approve the submitted roads for CCMG was made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed. CLR and REMC will begin work on Bridge 66. They are estimating the bridge to be closed for two months.  
Dave Lett, Attorney, informed the Commissioners that Terri Alcorn will follow up about the letter received from the Indiana Department of Transportation regarding Bridge 58.  He asked Terri Alcorn to follow up with Tim Hunt and verify if the Commissioners need to respond with any actions. Commissioner George asked Attorney Lett about the mobile home on the corner of Highway 450 and Highway 50.  Attorney Lett advised that he will contact the State about the mobile home being in the State right of way. 
Bobbie Abel, Auditor, submitted proposals for scanning the Transfer Books.  This would make the records researchable electronically and the records could potentially be accessible online.  The proposal to scan all transfer books in the Auditor’s Office is $10,138.15.  The second proposal was to host the scanned documents online for access by anyone electronically.  This service for set up and installation of software is a onetime fee of$2,500.00 and a monthly fee of up to $500.00 to host the online access to the information.  A question arose about future transfers and updating of records.  Auditor Abel stated that all current transfers are tracked through software.  The handwritten transfer books are no longer maintained.  Commissioner Boyd asked how individuals would access current information online. Auditor Abel will follow up on this.  The proposals were tabled. 
 Auditor Abel informed the Commissioners that current work from home methods will no longer be offered as a free service through Team Viewer.  Several employees are currently quarantined due to exposure and have the capability to work from home currently through Team Viewer.  Team Viewer fees for 10 active licenses is $6,000.00 per year. The same service through LogMeIn for 10 active licenses is $1,539.00.  A discussion followed if 10 Licenses would be enough.  Twenty licenses would double the price for LogMeIn in to $3,078.00 per year.  A motion to proceed with the increased package through LogMeIn was made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers. All in favor, motion passed.  
Auditor Abel informed the Commissioners that the last Cares Act Reimbursement money has been received for claims submitted in the amount of $313,017.49.  There is currently $32,634.55 in claims in the Cares fund, after subtracting this the balance of $280,382.94 will be transferred from the Cares Act Fund into the General fund by the Council at their next meeting.  This will complete the current Cares Act Reimbursements by the IFA for 2020. 

Commissioners gave Terri Alcorn temporary authority to sign employee payroll vouchers which are submitted to the Auditor’s office bi-weekly until a replacement is hired for the Superintendent position.  An ad will be placed for Highway Superintendent and an Equipment Operator with CDL.

Important Dates:
The Courthouse will be closed:
Friday, December 18, 2020 from 11:30 to 1:30 for Employee Dinner

Thursday and Friday, December 24 & December 25, 2020 for Christmas
Next Safety Meeting, December 9, 2020 @ 9:00 am.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:39 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All were in favor and the motion passed. The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, December 15, 2020 at 5:30pm.  Attendance in person and/or by zoom meeting can be scheduled with the Auditor’s Office.
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